MINUTES OF RUSHBROOKE WITH ROUGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY 17 OCTOBER
 
Present:   Cllrs P Wells (Chair), S Brinkley, A Dann, C Old, D Strong and A Poole
In Attendance:  Dist Cllr S Mildmay-White, Mr P Langdon
                                                                                
	
	Apologies for Absence:  Parish Clerk
	 

	
	Declarations of Interest:  None
	

	
	Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of the PC Meeting held in April and July were approved without review due to timescales
	 

	
	Matters Arising:  There were no matters arising other than those on the agenda.
	 

	
	Public Forum: 
Mr Langdon brought a query around unpaid defibrillator bills to the council’s attention. 
Due to the absence of the Parish Clerk, this could not be discussed further. 
Parish Clerk to review and arrange payment if required; these two invoices have been
paid.
The defibrillator needs to be checked routinely, on a monthly basis; currently only 
Mr Langdon is able to do this. Cllr Wells volunteered to be trained to carry out 
these checks.
Following discussion with Open Reach, it was noted that there are no plans to install 
the infrastructure for ultrafast broadband for at least a year. If a request is registered with Open Reach, this may be expedited. The PC agreed to contact Open Reach in this regard.
Dangerous parking around Drury Close (due to ongoing building work) was reported. 
The PC agreed to monitor this situation.
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	Cllr Mildmay-White advised on schemes the District and Borough had available to assist with cost of living. The Borough Council has added a “cost of living” page to their website to collate all available resources. This includes the Warm Homes Suffolk scheme and information on warm home grants. It was also highlighted that Housing Officers may also give useful information.
	SMW

	
	Details of the previously agreed funding for the Sports Hall development were clarified. The PC agreed that it should be invoiced directly for materials up to a maximum cost of £13,000.  Representatives of the Sports Hall Committee confirmed that the quote for works was a fixed price one and also advised that the original plans had been scaled back.
Both the PC and the Sports Hall Members agreed that there needed to be in place a written agreement for both parties. This is to be drafted by the Sports Hall Members and circulated to the PC for comment/approval prior to signing.
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	Finance & Administration:  

It was confirmed that the internal and external auditors for the PC for the coming financial year, had been agreed by the PC (namely to confirm companies selected)

Income and Payments
Bank Balances:  Bank balances unavailable due to absence of Clerk  
  
The update to the bank mandate to include Cllrs Brinkley and Dann had been approved to the best of those present’s knowledge

Payments 
The following payments were ratified:  
Grass cutting and Churchyard upkeep (details to be completed by Pat)

Purchasing of tables and benches for the Sports Hall play area was agreed; quotes to 
be obtained.
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	PLANNING:  New Planning Applications

DC/22/1749/TPO Mouse Lane TPO agreed with no concerns

DC/22/1624/ADV:  West Suffolk Service Station The Battlies: Concerns were expressed about the light pollution levels this installation would cause. These objections would form the basis of the PC’s consultation response
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	Mouse Lane
Cllr Dann raised the issue of debris from the numerous trees lining Mouse Lane -potentially causing dangerous driving conditions..
	AD

	
	Church Road
Clerk to request an update from Cllr Soons regarding this work
A sign being down and new potholes were also reported
The Council was informed that the potential new locations for the SID suggested to Suffolk County Council were rejected

	Clerk

	
	Public Transport
The Council agreed to remove the public transport liaison role

	

	
	Any Other Business

Rougham Primary School Swimming Pool:
It was queried whether contact had been made with the school regarding Council support. It was decided Cllr Dann would contact the group and enquire about the status of the project
	AD



